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M ISSION  STATEMENT  
The Native People of 

Thunder Bay Development 

Corporation is committed 

to providing safe, afford-

able, quality housing to low

-income Aboriginal families 

and Seniors living in the 

city of Thunder Bay. 

AIMS  AND  OBJECTIVES  
To promote the economic 

and social welfare of low 

income persons of Aborigi-

nal descent. 

To establish, maintain and 

operate affordable housing 

for people of low income as 

defined by the National 

Housing Act. 

To inform the public of the 

need for affordable hous-

2009 NEWSLETTER  

FALL  & W INTER  
 

Native People of  Thunder Bay Development Corporation 

MESSAGE FROM THE HOU SING MANAGER, JOHN ABRAMOWICH  

 
 

HELPING TO  
 

HOUSE  
 

NATIVE  
 

FAMILIES SINCE  
 

1973 

New Staff and Retirements 

As many of you are all ready aware, Leah Towedo,             
Administrative Assistant has left the Housing Program in   

order to pursue further education. Leah started working for 
the Corporation on March 22, 2004. During her 5 years with 
us, her contribution to the Native Housing Program has been extremely ap-

preciated and meaningful. We all had the pleasure of working with her and 
we wish Leah all the best in many years to come. 

I would like to introduce our new Administrative Assistant, her name is 
Stephanie Ashamock. Stephanie began working for us on August 04, 2009 

and comes to us with many years experience in her field. Stephanie has a 
very pleasant personality and we believe she will be a valuable asset to the 
Corporation. 

The Corporation would like to remind all tenants that sub-leasing any or 
part of your housing unit is strictly prohibited. During the past few months 

our office has been notified that there are incidents of student borders       
occupying our units. 

Policy 

Subletting and/or Borders 

Your lease agreement states that òThe Tenant shall not assign or sublet all 

or any part of the leased premisesó. 

Not only is subletting your housing unit considered to be in direct violation 
of the lease agreement that may result in your eviction, but it may also be in 

violation of the occupancy standards and place the Corporation in the      
position of being held liable regarding accidents or incidents that may occur 

while students are occupying our units.   

Need more information? Contact either the Tenant Coordinator or a Tenant 
Relation Worker during regular office hours.  



 

 

     

MESSAGE FROM THE MAI NTENANCE SUPERVISOR  

Donald Clapp 

I hope everyone had a great summer, although the weather wasnõt the greatest with all the 

rain, and shortly it will be winter again.  During the Fall months, I encourage our tenants to get ready for 

the    winter months by completing the following items: 

 > Clean up the yard and flower beds. 

 > Turn the inside water tap off for your garden hose, and open the exterior valve to the drain                

  line. 

 > Replace your furnace filter every couple of months. 

 > Clean your exhaust fan covers and filters. 

 > Purchase a shovel to clean snow from sidewalks, steps and driveways. 

 > Purchase ice melt for slippery areas. 

I would like to mention to the tenants that when calling in for repairs, please ask for the Maintenance 

Clerk, June Nixon, she will be able to assist you right away. 

Finally, during my annual inspections, I had noted that in some of the units, the smoke detectors were 

either covered or missing.  I would like to point out that if a smoke detector is covered or missing it could 

be a criminal offence, should there be a fatality.  If you have problems with your smoke detector, please 

call our office immediately. 

Have a safe Fall and Winter and Iõll talk to you soon! 

BE HEART  HEALTHY  AND  BACK  FRIENDLY  WHILE  SHOVELING  THIS  WINTER  WITH  THESE  TIPS : 
 

If you are inactive and have a history of heart trouble, talk to your doctor before you take on the task of shovel-

ing snow. 

Avoid caffeine or nicotine before beginning. These are stimulants, which may increase your heart rate and 

cause your blood vessels to constrict. This places extra stress on the heart. 

Drink plenty of water. Dehydration is just as big an issue in cold winter months as it is in the summer. 

Dress in several layers so you can remove a layer as needed. 

Warm up your muscles before shoveling, by walking for a few minutes or marching in place. Stretch the mus-

cles in your arms and legs, because warm muscles will work more efficiently and be less likely to be injured. 

Pick the right shovel for you. A smaller blade will require you to lift less snow, putting less strain on your body. 

Begin shoveling slowly to avoid placing a sudden demand on your heart. Pace yourself and take breaks as 

needed. 

Protect your back from injury by lifting correctly. 

Stand with your feet about hip width for balance and keep the shovel close to your body. Bend from the knees 

(not the back) and tighten your stomach muscles as you lift the snow. Avoid twisting movements. If you need 
to move the snow to one side reposition your feet to face the direction the snow will be going. 

Most importantly ñ listen to your body. Stop if you feel pain! 



MESSAGE FROM THE TEN ANT RELATIONS WORKERS  

Leona Tyance and Myrna Michon 

This summer went by very quickly; however, we were fortunate to hold our Annual Elder Pot Luck    

Picnic during Seniors Month in June.  Weõre pleased to say the weather cooperated.  John Fletcher and 

Friends provided the entertainment and everyone had an enjoyable afternoon. 

We are requesting that should you get a new telephone number to please notify our office.  All phone 

numbers and addresses are kept confidential.   

We would like to remind all tenants that prior to putting up satellite dishes and planting flowers, to    

contact the Maintenance Supervisor for approval.  Please refer to your Lease Agreement and Tenant 

Handbook. 

MESSAGE FROM THE TEN ANT COORDINATOR  

MESSAGE FROM THE TEN ANT PLACEMENT WORKER  

Yvette Boylan 

Boozhoo, I hope everyone had a great summer holiday; whether it was traveling, camping,                   

fishing, or just relaxing. 

Just a reminder to tenants regarding transfer requests; if there are any new additions to the family, a child 

reaches the age of 18 or a child moves out, submit a Transfer Request form as soon as possible so that 

your family can be placed into a unit that would better suit your familyõs needs. You can pick up the 

form at the office, print it off from our  website at www.nptbdc.org or I can mail or fax it to you; and re-

turn it to the office with any supporting documentation. Keep in mind that children of the same gender 

can share a bedroom up until one child reaches the age of 18. There may be a long wait for a unit to 

come    available; please be patient as the wait time is based on vacancies/move outs. Also, remember 

that your account must have a $0 balance before your Transfer Request can be reviewed, processed, or 

before the actual move can take place. 

If you know of anyone interested in applying for Native Housing, please inform them about our website 

or to contact me at 343-9401. Miigwetch. 

Stella Nowegejick 

Bhoozhoo! 

Thank you to all our tenants who have come in for income verification, and to all who have paid their 
rent on time.  Please remember that rent MUST be paid on the first of the month.  Failure to pay your 

rent on time may result in your eviction.  Please be aware of the laws when it comes to paying your rent.  
More information regarding the process of eviction can be viewed on the Landlord and Tenant Boardõs 

website at www.ltb.gov.on.ca.  More information for tenants can also be found on this website.  I urge 
you to read up on the laws regarding your tenancy with us. 

Also, if you have not yet updated your income with me, please do so soon. Gii-chii Meegwetch! 



 

 

 

Congratulations to our  

Win 50 & Pay Direct draw winners!  

Win 50 Draw Tenants qualify by having a zero balance 

on the first business day of each and every month. 

Pay Direct Draw Tenants qualify by having their rent 

paid directly from the Ontario Works or Ontario             

Disability Program. 

FEBRUARY 2009 MARCH 2009  February 2009 MARCH 2009  

APRIL 2009 MAY 2009  APRIL 2009 MAY 2009  

JUNE 2009 JULY 2009 

AUGUST 2009 

Janeen Moore-Day 

Jennifer Kejick  Charity Rae 

Russell McCauley Rebecca & William 

Cromarty  

William Woods  Stella Desmoulin 

JUNE 2009 JULY 2009 

AUGUST 2009 

Frank & Eva Fox  

Diana White  Emily Boucher 

Kate Buchan Allison                    

Machendagos 

Denise                   

Keesickquayash 

Martha Legarde 

Jason Dickson 

SEPTEMBER 2009 SEPTEMBER 2009 

Maureen McWatch  


